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Measure Description: 
Directs Oregon Business Development Department to study barriers to development of industrially 
zoned lands and report to appropriate committee or interim committee of Legislative Assembly no later 
than September 1, 2018. 
 
Government Unit(s) Affected:  
Business Development Department (Business Oregon) 
 
Summary of Expenditure Impact: 

2017-19 Biennium 2019-21 Biennium

Lottery Funds 150,000

Total Funds $150,000 $0  
 
Analysis: 
The bill directs the Oregon Business Development Department (OBDD) to study barriers to the 
development of industrial zoned lands, and report back to the Legislature no later than September 1, 
2018. 
 
OBDD anticipates implementing the bill by hiring a third-party contractor, at an estimated cost of 
$150,000 Lottery Funds in the 2017-19 biennium, to work with stakeholders to define the parameters of 
the study, gather and analyze data from various sites, review existing laws, and prepare a report 
suitable for use in a Legislative presentation. The agency will utilize existing staffing resources to 
coordination with other state agencies (i.e. Oregon Department of Transportation, Department of Land 
Conservation and Development, Department of Environmental Quality, Department of Sate Lands) to 
incorporate their perspectives into this report. 
 
The bill should be referred to the Joint Committee on Ways and Means for additional review of the scope 
of the study, and of its impact on the agency’s legislatively adopted budget. 


